CORPORATE SERVICES LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING

22ND DECEMBER, 2003.

PRESENT:
Councillors Hinds and Murphy



M. Brooks, K. Clare, J. Spink, G. Topping and

A. Westwood.

· Record of the meeting held on 15th December, 2003, - noted

· SPAM protection software – decision notice signed to purchase appropriate software following successful trial 

· LIFT – proposals progressing – looking at additional accommodation within Eccles Town Hall for use by the community following the loss of the community room at the Library – may be able to use enabling monies

· Fees for Approved Premises – APPROVED fees with effect from 1st April, 2004.

· Local Government Information Unit – Councillors Hinds and Murphy to discuss with Councillors Merry and Lancaster the request for funding to affiliate to the LGIU in 2004

· Merger of Computer Services and Software Development – APPROVED together with re-gradings and re-designations

· Proposals for capital expenditure – following proposals APPROVED

· Cadishead Way Stage 2 – accommodation works to Univar Ltd. - £1.329m

· Renewal of steel parapets to Pendleton roundabout and slip roads - £225k

· Shower and toilet refurbishment works at Harrop Fold High School - £82,952

· Window replacement Lightoaks Junior School - £24,692

· Window and door replacement St. Paul’s Peel Primary School - £46,283

· Budget Consultation 2004/05 

·  Consultation document as now amended be approved

· Councillor Hinds and Murphy to attend all three consultation meetings

· Representatives from the Advertiser and M.E.N. to be invited to attend a breakfast briefing to be held week beginning 5th January

· Ian Andrew to prepare advance press release

· GMAMT – details of the anticipated budgets for 2004/05 for the other Greater Manchester authorities submitted

